## Anne Sekor 142 Old Cascade Hwy. West Skykomish, WA 98288

July, 17th 2019

/Mayor: Henry Sladek

Council Members: Todd Brunner Shelly Farnham Frank Martin Larry Johnson Gene Egan

July 8th I attended the Skykomish Council Meeting and was encouraged by the dedication and work of all members regarding the future of the town. Discussions were lively and it was clear the Council was well prepared. Enclosed in the Council Packet were letters from Todd Brunner, Ted and Nancy Cleveland, both letters addressing the Town's responsibility regarding the development of Short Term Rentals. I agree with Nancy, Ted and Todd as the letters are clearly explicit regarding what should be accomplished to protect the future of Skykomish. Delay of action could become your worst nightmare as more Sort Term Rentals become reality. I thank all of you for taking your time to move Skykomish in the proper direction safeguarding the Towns future.

It may be wise, to include in the owners manual, a line item addressing Bears and their need for gourmet meals served in garbage containers.

Sincerely,

Anne Sekor